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9th June 2020  
Dear Parents,  
 
Staffing structure for 2020-2021 
As the end of the summer terms approaches quickly, thoughts turn to September and supporting children 
to have as much information to support with transition in these unusual times.  
 
It is with sadness that I inform you that Mrs Norcup will be leaving us at the end of this academic year. Mrs 
Norcup has worked at Sun Academy Bradwell for over 20 years and has given lots of love, expertise and 
passion to the children and families within our community. I am sure you would all join me in wishing her 
lots of luck as she starts a new chapter of her adventure.   
 
I can now inform you of the class staffing for next year.  
 
Nursery: Mrs L Machin supported by Miss I Dutton  
Reception: Mrs A Cartlidge supported by Miss S Gaynor  
Year 1: Mr C Fennelly supported by Mrs J Bailey  
Year 2: Mr M Bunting supported by Miss A Mayer  
Year 3: Mr R Adcock supported by Mrs D Hall   
Year 4: Mr N Smith supported by Mrs G Kiely and Mrs J Hartle  
Year 5: Mr J Civil supported by Mrs L Minshall  
Year 6: Mrs J Carter supported by Mrs J Staples   
 
Within years 5 and 6, Mr Civil will be teaching maths to both classes and Mrs Carter will be teaching 
English. All other classes will be taught by their class teacher for all subjects.   
 
Mr MacDonald will be non-class based from September, working with children and staff throughout the 
academy within his role as Assistant Principal.  
 
We are looking forward to September and as we have clear guidance from the government on any changes 
I will write to inform you of this. 
 
As always, thank you for your continued support and understanding within these uncertain times.  
 
Yours sincerely  

 
Mrs L Niemczyk  
Principal   


